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STATUTORY LICENSING COMMITTEE 
 

Minutes of a Remote meeting held on 17th September, 2024. 
 
The Committee agenda is available here. 
 
The recording of the meeting is available here. 
 
Present:  Councillor P. Drake (Chair); Councillor J.M. Norman (Vice-Chair); 
Councillors G. Bruce, L. Burnett, R. Fisher, C.P. Franks, E. Goodjohn, 
N.B. Marshallsea, M.J.G. Morgan and S.T. Wiliam. 
 
 
 ANNOUNCEMENT – 
 
Prior to the commencement of the business of the Committee, the Democratic and 
Scrutiny Services Officer read the following statement: “May I remind everyone 
present that the meeting will be live streamed as well as recorded via the internet 
and this recording archived for future viewing”. 
 
 
 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – 
 
These were received from Councillors H.C. Hamilton, W.A. Hennessy and 
M.R. Wilkinson. 
 
 
 MINUTES – 
 
RESOLVED – T H A T the minutes of the meeting held on 8th February, 2022 be 
approved as a correct record. 
 
 
 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – 
 
No declarations of interest were received. 
 
 
 REVIEW OF STATEMENT OF PRINCIPLES GAMBLING ACT 2005 – 
2025-2028 (DEH) – 
 
The report was presented by the Licensing Team Manager, who advised that 
Section 349 of the Gambling Act 2005 required that a Licensing Authority publish a 
Statement of Principles governing its licensing policy for a three-year period.  The 
current Statement would expire at the end of 2025. 
 
The report outlined the review and renewal process for 2025-2028 and a report back 
on the statutory consultation.  It detailed the prescribed process to publish the next 
Statement of Principles including referrals to Cabinet, and finally Council for 
adoption. 

https://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/en/our_council/Council-Structure/minutes,_agendas_and_reports/agendas/Licensing-Statutory/2024/24-09-17.aspx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MhRObeB-x_Y&list=PLzt4i14pgqIEXOFr8AZhBuZ73ZtkKmCvR&index=1
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The Officer also advised that no changes to policy were being proposed in this 
review for the triannual period, with all amendments being within the preface or to 
administrative elements as highlighted in red, in Appendix A to the report.  The 
consultation had taken place between 8th August and 5th September, 2024 and no 
responses were received. 
 
Having fully considered the matter, Committee subsequently: 
 
RESOLVED – T H A T the proposed Statement of Licensing Principles for 2025-
2028, as detailed in Appendix A to the report, be approved and the report be referred 
to Cabinet and then on to Council for final approval. 
 
Reason for decision 
 
Having regard to the contents of the report and to discussions at the meeting, and to 
ensure that the Council fulfilled its statutory duty as a Licensing Authority. 
 


